Minutes of a meeting of the Freshwater East Liaison Sub Committee held on 20 June 2017.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair), Mrs Johnson-Bell, Mr Parfitt, Mr Ridout, Mr Skeels, Mr Tunstall and Mr White.



Mr T Jones

PCNPA.




Mrs J Usoro

FESCA.




Mr A Parfitt

FESCA.




Mrs S Davies

Govan Davies Estates.




Mrs L Clark

FESCA.




Mr S Cannon

FWE Coastcare Group.



Mrs V Tomlinson
FERN.

In Attendance.
Mr Lewis
Clerk.




1 member of the public.

Apologies.
Apologies for absence were received from Mrs Maziane and  Mr Reynolds..
Declaration
There was no declaration of interest.
Of Interest 

 
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and Mrs Johnson-Bell and Mr Tunstall signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.
Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 17 January 2017 had been circulated.


Resolved. The minutes be signed as a correct record of the 


Proceedings.
Matters 
1. There were no matters arising.

Arising.

 
2. Report from FERN.  Mrs Tomlinson gave a report as per Appendix 1.

3. Report from FESCA.  Mr Parfitt gave his report as per Appendix 2. He also stated that an adder had been seen at Trewent Point and also a duck together with about 6 ducklings had been seen. Mrs Johnson-Bell commented that trimming back had been well done. Mr Parfitt commented on a recent accident in Grotto Lane involving a fork lift truck. Mrs Johnson-Bell commented that a mirror could be installed by the Freshwater Inn as it was a community road but Mrs Davies stated that the land in front of the Freshwater Inn was privately owned and the road was owned by PCNPA. Mr White pointed out that this was not the Committee to discuss ownership.
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4. Report from PCNPA. Mr Jones gave his report as per Appendix 3.Mr Cannon commented that there was no slipway warden in situ as this person effectively controlled vehicles using the slipway etc and could funding be on a self financing basis. Miss Morris stated that a lot of people are parking on the slipway. They should only park there if they are loading/unloading and shouldn’t block the access for emergency vehicles. Mr Jones stated that Pendine beach was closed to jet skis. Mr Tunstall asked how often parking on the slipway occurs and how is it monitored. Mrs Tomlinson stated that last weekend 2 cars coming off the slipway nearly collided. Mr Cannon also stated that people aren’t aware of the significance of the buoys out in the bay. Mr Jones stated that details are shown at the top of the slipway. Ms Vince asked if a single strand of wire could be placed on the board walk and Miss Morris asked if cutting back could be done at Thornbank. Mr Jones replied that there was no reason why a wire couldn’t be put on the sleepers by Thornbank. 

5. Application by FEDRHA to become a Member of this Committee. This application was raised by the Chair. Miss Morris stated that the purpose of their meetings was to share common knowledge regarding access to the road and foreshore. Mr White stated that his main concern was that these meetings were being held in private houses. Mrs Clark stated that if Johnny Rogers wasn’t ill he would still be attending these meetings. Mr Cannon asked why the location was so important as these meetings are not held behind closed doors.

Resolved.  FEDRHA become a Member of this Committee and the Clerk contact One Voice Wales for clarification about meetings being held in private residences.
6. Speeding in Freshwater East. Mrs Clark commented that the speed limit in Freshwater East is the national speed limit reducing to 30mph but should be 40mph reducing to 30mph. Dyfed-Powys Police have looked into this problem over the last few years and will be attending tomorrow’s FESCA meeting. Mss Morris suggested that 2 strips could be installed on the road at the entrance to the village and near the entrance to the beach to monitor speeds. There is a lot of speeding taking place on the hill.

7. Zoning of Bay. Mrs Clark stated that FESCA had agreed to purchase buoys on a 50/50 basis. Mr Jones stated that PCNPA had insufficient funds available and had agreed to make a contribution of £100. He also stated that the byelaw was 
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PCC’s and not PCNPA’s. Mr Tunstall enquired how far out should the buoys be and Mr Jones replied 80 metres, Mr Skeels stated that 5 buoys could be installed n a straight line. Mr Cannon stated that a launch fee could be introduced as safety was essential. This could be self funding so that a slipway warden could be employed. Mss Morris asked if there had been any problems when a slipway warden had been employed. Mr Jones replied that there had been. Mr Cannon suggested that an action plan be drawn up. Miss Morris asked about the boat owners and deeded right holders. Mr Tunstall commented about the access to the slipway for car users.

Resolved.  A Sub Committee consisting of Mr Cannon, Miss Morris, Mr Parfitt, Mr Tunstall, Mr Jones and Mrs Tomlinson be formed to look into this problem and Libby Taylor be also involved.
Next Meeting.
8. The Next meeting will be held on Tuesday 19 September 2017 at 7pm in Lamphey Village Hall.


The meeting ended at 8.35pm.
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= Otters: An otter footprint was seen in the mud by the end of the boardwalk in March
Pheasants are present on farmland around the village.
= Chiff chaffs arrived by March
Slow Worms There was a sighting near the woodblock seat in the burrows and Bill circulated
é a photo he took of a Magpie in his garden with a captured slow worm.
Adders There have not been as many sightings reported as last year. It was noted that one

e was seen on the coast path towards Swan Lake.
Barrel Jellyfish It was noted that many Barrel jellyfish have recently been washed up on the
A4 beach as they have along many other beaches in Pembs. and further afield.

Mallard A male mallard has been seen at the dipping pond regularly and 9 ducklings were
spotted on the pond with their mother this week

Stinkhorn fungi Vicky reported finding Stinkhorn fungi in her garden recently.

Orchids and Broomrape It was noted that Southern Marsh Orchids have spread further into
the car park area adjoining the dipping pond. They have also spread nearer to the pond.
Over 200 specimens were counted recently. The Ivy Broomrape has also spread on footpaths
within the burrows and is relatively abundant this year

Gannets Diving Gannets have been observed hunting in the bay recently.
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FreshwaterEast iaison Commites 20/6/17

Fesca Report

Mestingsheldon 25/1/17,15/3/17, 20/5/17, 13/6/17

1. FESCA's AGM was wel attanded and partclpated in

ELECTION OF 2017/18 COMMITTEE 18 Places ned to be il - 16 Nominatons were eceived,
tharefore no lecton was necded. Results:-

Jean Usoro
Lisa Macaenzie

Barry Clork in Clark

Steve Camnon

Derise Cannon

Rebecea Morrs

Lou Hardie

LixTotin

PetrHolden

Lamghey CommunityCouni. To be advised
FEDHRA To be advised
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Report from PCNPA Site Manager 20/6/17

Review of the LNR Management Plan has been brought forward to Jan 2018.

Sector-wide issues with path cutting due to being two staff short. Replacements recruited
‘and due to start 1° July. FWE paths wil be cut next week.

Isolated ash trees within the Burrows have been removed and stumps poisoned.

Bridge on boardwalk will now have steps, rather than long ramps.

Pruning of overhanging willow on boardwalk will be done in the autum.

Independent tractor launching service authorised by PCNPA, but tractor broken at the
moment. 1 suspect it will be very ad-hoc.

Stiltimber to salvage in various places. Area Raner to co-ordinae.

Due to the complexity ofthe site it will now receive a level 3 professional Tree Survey every
year rather than every three years.

PCNPA will contribute £100 10 assist zoning the bay.

PCNPA dealing with two long-term minor encroachments to regularise for new owners.
Also dealing with two new and more blatant encroachments linked recent property
redevelopments.

Today we have had an amicable site meeting at Trewent (beside the slipway). No concerns.
there,

Two dumped caravans at East End car park being removed this week.

Bracken growth checked yesterday. Will be checked again in two weeks. Bruising to be
done in July - depending on growth/drought conditions.

1 will continue to go to every other FESCA meeting, but as guest rather than a member.
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